
 

 
December 18, 2020 
 
Ms. Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 
 
 Re: Docket No. DE 19-197 
  Electric and Natural Gas Utilities 
  Development of a Statewide, Multi-Use Online Energy Data Platform 
 
Dear Ms. Howland: 
 
I am writing to request that you remove James Brennan (James.Brennan@oca.nh.gov) from the 
service list in the above-referenced docket. 
 
In addition, please be advised that the Office of the Consumer Advocate will not be seeking to 
introduce into evidence at hearing in this proceeding either the prefiled direct testimony of Mr. 
Brennan as submitted on August 17, 2020 (Tab 60) or the rebuttal testimony of Mr. Brennan as 
submitted on October 23, 2020 (Tab 69). 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if there are any questions or concerns about the foregoing.  
Consistent with the Commission’s emergency directive issued in March, this letter is being 
submitted in electronic form only. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
D. Maurice Kreis 
Consumer Advocate 
 
Cc: Service List (via e-mail) 

 
 
CONSUMER ADVOCATE 
D. Maurice Kreis 
 
 
 
ASSISTANT CONSUMER 
ADVOCATE 
Pradip K. Chattopadhyay 
 

STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 

 
OFFICE OF THE CONSUMER ADVOCATE 

21 S. Fruit St., Suite 18 
Concord, N.H. 03301-2429 

 

 
 

TDD Access: Relay NH 
1-800-735-2964 

 
Tel. (603) 271-1172 

 
 
 
 

Website: 
www.oca.nh.gov  


